TUNBRIDGE WELLS BOROUGH COUNCIL

LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the meeting held at the Wells - Town Hall, at 11.00 am on Wednesday, 3 May 2023

Present: Councillor David Hayward (Chair) Councillors Allen and Wakeman

Officers in Attendance: Sharon Degiorgio (Senior Licensing Officer), Trevor Horner (Licensing Officer), Helen Ward (Lawyer (Contentious)) and Emer Moran (Democratic Services Officer)

Other Members in Attendance: None.

CHAIRMAN'S INTRODUCTION

LSC14/22 The Chairman opened the meeting, introduced members of the Sub Committee panel and the officers in attendance.

The Chairman then outlined the procedures for the hearing.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

LSC15/22 No declarations of interest were made by members at the meeting.

REVIEW OF CURRENT HACKNEY CARRIAGE/PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS LICENCE

LSC16/22 Senior Licensing Officer, Sharon Degiorgio outlined the content of the report as set out in the agenda. This also included the Exempt Appendices which the Panel had the opportunity to read in full.

- The Sub-Committee asked Licensing Officer questions relevant to the case.
- The applicant was given the opportunity to make a statement and responded to the questions raised.
- The witnesses were given the opportunity to make a statement and responded to the questions raised.
- The Members of the Licensing Sub-Committee retired to discuss the application accompanied by the Council's legal representative and the administrator for the meeting.
- The hearing was reconvened and the Chairman read out the Sub-Committee's decision.

RESOLVED – That the four penalty points imposed on the applicants licence were removed.

NOTE: The meeting concluded at 12.30 pm.